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October 25, 2019 
 

To parents, guardians, caregivers of students at Glen Brae School, 
 
Re: Construction of New School at the Glen Brae Site 
 

On June 19, 2017 the Ministry of Education announced 15.5 million dollars in funding to build a new 
682 pupil place, Kindergarten to Grade 8 elementary school on the grounds beside Glen Brae School. 
This new school will accommodate students from Glen Brae, Glen Echo, Sir Isaac Brock, Elizabeth 
Bagshaw and Sir Wilfrid Laurier. Please refer to the East Hamilton School Consolidation Plan included 
with this letter to see new school boundaries and the coordination of school consolidation planned 
for 2020 – 2021, including: 
 
1. All Glen Echo and Glen Brae (Regular Track) students (Zone 1) move to the new school on the 

Glen Brae site. Glen Echo School to be closed. Glen Brae School to be closed and demolished. 
 

Construction of the new school will be commencing next week. Security fencing will be placed around 

the perimeter of the construction area to ensure student safety. We appreciate everyone’s patience 

as we manage construction and utilize available space around Glen Brae. 

 

Public input to plan for the consolidation of schools and a smooth transition of students will take 

place prior to the opening of the new school. 

 
Thank you in advance for supporting the construction of the new school. If you have any questions 
regarding this information, please contact your school’s principal.  
 
Sincerely,  
  

  
Jeff Gillies  
Superintendent of Student Achievement 
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